
Special Topics in Sociology and Anthropology I (SA)

Sociology and Anthropology 460

Section: D100

Term: 2004 Spring

Instructor: Dr. D. Culhane

Email: culhane@sfu.ca

Office: AQ 5072

Discussion Topics: In this course we will explore anthropological, sociological, political 
and historical understandings of the substances we label "drugs" and their uses in ways we 
refer to as "addiction."  When the naming of these substances and habits of consumption are 
considered as cultural/social/political and historical processes and practices, their 
meanings and significances for diverse categories of people can be seen to emerge and change 
over time and across space.  Although the main focus will be on contemporary debates about 
drugs and drug use, the course will begin with an overview of the history of the present by 
considering historical and cross-cultural studies of the production, distribution and 
consumption of particular substances, and key theories relied upon to explain their use in 
diverse cultural contexts.  We will examine various approaches to these topics including 
moral discourses, critical race/class/gender and anti-colonial analyses, biomedical 
explanations, and frameworks for understanding drawn from medical anthropology and 
ethnography.

The course will be organized as an advanced seminar.  Students will be expected to read and 
view assigned texts and films, as well as to conduct independent reading and research on a 
topic of their choice--to be selected early in the course.  Students will have an opportunity 
to explore their area of interest throughout the course. Assignments will constitute building 
blocks for the major paper.

Grading: Course Requirements:

(1)  Readings journal 10%

(2)  Book, Film,Video, Exhibit or Performance Review 15%

(3)  Seminar participation 10%

(4)  Term Paper 65%

(including 5% oral presentation,and 5% feedback on other students’ work)
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*All the assignments in this course must be completed for a final grade to be assigned.

Required Texts: Mintz, Sidney (1985) Sweetness and Power:  The Place of Sugar in Modern 
History. Vermont:  Viking.

A selection of required and recommended readings, and books for review will be available in 
Library Reserves at Bennett Library.

Recommended Texts: A list will be provided of required & recommended readings, and books for 
review will be available in Library Reserves at Bennett Library.

Materials/Supplies: None

Prerequisite/Corequisite: Recommended: at least two upper division courses in sociology 
and/or anthropology.

Notes: The course instructor reserves the right to check for plagiarism using software 
provided by the SFU administration for this purpose.

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


